from George B. Howell papers TAMPA JUNIOR COLLEGE

Bulletin for the Second General Assembly Wednesday, December 16, 1931,

Please note again the College Calendar, for the immediate future:

Dec. 18 Friday Christmas vacation begins.

Monday All classes resumed. Dec. 29

Tuesday Dance at Tampa Bay Hotel. Dec. 31 Thursday End of second six weeks. All grades due.

Herewith two verses of the hymn which the audience will rise and sing, during the programmes, MissMarcia Bierman, TJO, at the piano.

Work, for the night is coming, Work, through the morning hours; Work, while the dew is sparkling, Work, 'mid springing flowers: Work when the day grows brighter, Work in the glowing sun; Work for the night is coming, When man's work is done.

Work, for the night is coming, Work through the sunny noon; Fill brightest hours with labor, Rest comes sure and soon.
Give every flying minute
Something to keep in store;
Work, for the night is coming, When man works no more.

After a formal vote the college has chosen by a large majority, as itspolors, BLUE & GOLD.

The boys are doing good work in their Tennis Team, and have made arrangements for several games. We have some speedy players!

The Basket Ball Team, also, is a credit to the college, and we all look forward with confidence to a bunch of fine games, both in the city, and elsewhere in the state. Watch the "Times" and the "Tribune" for locations and dates of games. Give the Teams all possible support and encouragement. possible support and encouragement!

We all regret the continued illness of Manager W. H. Curlin, who has been in the hospital, and surely hope that he will be well enough to return to college after the holidays.

Whenever either instructors or students make any changes in their home addresses, or 'phone humbers, please inform the Dean at once.

Next General Assembly will be Wednesday, January 20, 1932, in the Music Room at 7:15. Remember the date, and take some part if possible. Don't "hide your light under a bushel!" Give your name to the Dean in good season, if you feel like helping us.

Our Junior College Library will shortly be materially increased. We are now working on the selection of new books. The Library is one of the main features of College work. Learn to make a habit of using it, and to take full advantage of the books and magazines

All students are cordially invited to attend the Tampa Junior College Dance, to be held in the Ballroom of the Tampa Bay Hotel, Tuesday evening, Dec. 29. Music by Manuel Sanchez. Script \$1.00. For full information speak to any of the social committee; Miss Haas, Miss Bettis, Messrs. Carnes, Flannery, Gremer, Hippenmeier, Hall and Standau. We desire to congratulate the committee on the active interest they are taking to put this affair over.

TAMPA JUNIOR COLLEGE has made a fine start. We are all proud of this new and ambitious addition to our city. Students and faculty must talk about "OUR SCHOOL", be enthusiastic about it, advertise it in every way possible. It has wonderful possibilities, and its future depends largely on its first friends. With a studious student body, good equipment, and a faculty second to none in ability and unselfish devotion to service, WE ARE BOUND TO WIN!

Our College hasthe distinction of being one of the first Junior Colleges in the country, which, by means of late afternoon and night sessions, makes a special effort to help young men and women who are working during the day. This will probably remain one of our chief fields of action.